
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

    

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ñSEE YOU AT THE POLEò 
Wednesday, September 26, 2018 

7:15 a.m. 

Henderson County High School * North Middle School * South Middle School 

Join us for a special time of prayer for  

our schools, teachers, students, faculty, & our country. 
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 Earlier this year, my life changed substantially with Debbieôs illness and death. You folks were so gracious 

to me during that time. Iôll never forget your kindness. Also, over $4,200 was given in her memory through the 

Green Valley Baptist Foundation! Debbie would have heartily approved your generosity because everything given 

through the Foundation remains until Jesus comes but the interest earned each year goes to support mission causes. 

For instance, hundreds of GVBA members went on state, national, and international mission trips within the last 

year. A great many of those folks were aided by interest earned by the GVBA Foundation. Our Foundation 

chairman, Dr. Bob Hardison, looks forward to a day when the Foundation has several million dollars, a day when 

no one from Green Valley Baptist Association will be prohibited from going on a mission trip due to lack of 

funds! Several gifts have come in this year for the Foundation in honor of birthdays and from other sources. If 

you have any extra funds which come your way, you may want to consider contributing to this wonderful 

Foundation which goes entirely to support missions.  

 

 World Changers, one-hundred-and-sixty strong, once again came to the Green Valley area and repaired a 

number of houses and shared Christ with others. Thank you for supporting these World Changers with your meals 

and volunteering. 

 

 Disaster Relief was called out twice for work to relieve flood victims in Texas and once to one of the 

Caribbean islands. I canôt say enough good about GVBAôs DR teams. Green Valley has been strong in Disaster 

Relief for decades and continues to be. 

 

 For a number of years, the Association has gone on an associational mission trip. This yearôs trip was to 

East Kentucky. If youôve felt led of the Lord to participate in a mission trip, why not join in the Associational trip 

next year?  

 

 The Answer Center continues to minister compassionately to more than 4,000 people a year. To many 

people, TAC is the face of Green Valley Baptist Associationôs local mission work. Pastor Jeff Burke continues to 

lead TAC effectively in ministering to those less fortunate. The association will be hosting a free dental and health 

clinic next May at TAC. This will be a huge thing for those needing free dental and light medical care.  

 

 I cannot say enough good about the Associational WMU. It would be hard to think of GVBA without the 

WMU. They do so, so many good mission projects throughout our communities. For instance, they feed our 

CROSS Baptist student ministry each week at Henderson Community College. CROSS is the largest student 

group which meets at HCC.   

 

 The Christmas Gift Bag ministry for prisoners enters its ninth year this year! Thousands of inmates have 

received a gift bag filled with goodies of your love plus a plan of salvation booklet. While most prisoners 

immediately go for the cookies and candy, my mind goes back to one last year who sat on his bed and laid the 

bag beside him. He immediately pulled out Billy Grahamôs Steps to Peace with God and read through it while we 

continued to distribute the bags. When we started this ministry, we put together about five hundred gift bags per 

year. Last year we also distributed to inmates from the Union Co. jail. We put together and distributed over 900 

gift bags! Thank you for contributing your gifts and time to this vital ministry. 



 

 

 The Henderson Christian Writersô group meets every third or fourth Monday (call the office for the 

schedule) to give gentle critiques and to help one another write for Godôs glory. You are welcome to join. 

Members have been published dozens of times over the years.  

 

 In the next year there will have to be a decision made about where to house TAC. As you know, TAC has 

only a little over three years left before having to vacate their property. Please pray about this and please give to 

the new Building Fund. Last year at this time, we had just over $15,000 and this year we have just over $20,000 

in the fund. That is far better than nothing but still is far short of what a building will cost. TAC is a wonderful 

ministry and I believe the Lord wants it to continue, stronger than ever! 

 

 You were so generous at the last annual meeting of the association. You gave over $400 for the new 

building fund. The new building fund continues to grow. It now has over $20,000. One day soon that will be a 

solid start towards a new building for TAC and perhaps for the GVBA offices, too.  

 

 It is a joy to serve the Lord Jesus in associational missions with you! 

 

 Yours in Christ, Dr. Bill Patterson 

  

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

Darryl Wilson gives two more things that will round out how to effectively reach out for Sunday school: enlisting 

a class greeter and enlisting a class outreach leader. 

 

 A class greeter will lead the class to prepare for new people.  This person will guide the class to welcome 

members and guests warmly.  That means they need to arrive early, and plan on having a cheerful disposition!  

Some people arrive late and have a cheery attitude, while others arrive early but appear grumpy!  Neither one of 

these kinds of Sunday school members will make a good class greeter.  As a class greeter arrives early, they will 

make sure the room is ready for the day.  By using a cheerful disposition, they will set the tone for a good class 

experience for all involved.  

 

 Class greeters will make sure to register guests, and that everyone has a name tag.  Some might ask, ñWhy 

do we need name tags?  We know everyone.ò  Exactly!  By not using name tags a class communicates that they 

do not anticipate anybody new to ever darken their door!  A class greeter will sit with and introduce guests.  They 

will lead the class to thank the guest for attending, and make sure someone follows up with them within 72 hours. 

 

 A class outreach leader will lead the class to pray for, identify, make a list, care for, and pursue prospects. 

They will make regular caring contacts and report non-confidential results.  They will lead the class to invite 

prospects to fellowships and projects.  They will also add new people to the Sunday school care list. 

 

 Why have one person as a class greeter, and another person as a class outreach leader?  Because if a class 

cannot identify a person to lead these two important ways to reach outward, they will go undone.  Why?  Because 

the class will think, ñsomebodyò will do it, yet ñnobodyò ends up doing it. 

 

Sincerely in Christ, 

Pastor Nathan A. Whisnant 



 

 

Quite a number of things have occurred during that tenure here at GVBA, including 

several revivals, evangelistic days, mission projects, WMU ministries, training 

events, the inception of an annual jail ministry which continues to expand its impact 

each year, and many other Christian endeavors.  Our Answer Center lost a 

wonderful champion in Kathy Strange, who went on to be with our Lord after a 

distinguished record of service to this community.  How fitting it was that we were 

able to name the Center in her honor and memory.  After faithful service in the 

interim by Sue Randolph, we are indeed fortunate to have great leadership from our current director, Rev. Jeff 

Burke.  Working with the Ad Hoc Answer Center Team, we have explored many options to evaluate and 

prayerfully seek to determine its future.  To this point, over $20,000 has been raised toward a future home.  

Potential sites have been discussed and one such site has even been visited.  At this time of writing, we are still 

awaiting a written report from our Trustees evaluating cost projections and possible outcomes in order to move 

forward and work in concert with the Advisory Team as charged when the Ad Hoc Team was formed two years 

ago.  The future looks bright as Godôs people unite for such a common purpose and ministry.  

 

Another joy of mine here at GVBA has been to support and promote the work of the GVBA Foundation 

Team.  Our church has had their group share with us a few years ago and they were a delight.  If your church has 

not yet invited them to share with one of your church groups at a convenient time, I highly encourage you to 

extend them a warm invitation.  Youôll be blessed.  The video that was produced several years ago outlines the 

importance of making a Christian will and remembering your church and GVBA Foundation so that mission work 

can be plentiful till Jesus returns.  As Moderator this year, I had the pleasure of witnessing up close and personal 

how the interest on Foundation funds went to support mission causes throughout our Green Valley churches.   

 

 In 26 years of ministry serving on staff in eight churches in two states, I have never partnered with a 

better association than that of the Green Valley Baptist Association.  You are abundantly blessed to have the finest 

servant leader in Dr. Bill Patterson as Director of Missions/Associational Missionary and a tremendous team in 

place with Mrs. Karen Totton, Rev. Jeff Burke and our Vice Moderator, Rev. Larry Butler.  Without a doubt, I 

could go on down the list with each and every team leader/coordinator.  Your work matters to the Kingdom and 

your heart for Him shines through each time you share a report or show up ready to serve!  I love, admire and 

respect you all very much!  

  

I hope to stay connected to Green Valley Baptists and know that I will hear great things about your work 

in the days ahead.  If ever an opportunity arises where we can partner together again, I would count it a privilege 

to do so!  

  

Blessings, Dr. Steve Custer, Moderator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GVBA 

FOUNDATION  

Supporting  

Missions 
 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC-ND 

We walk  

the path  

God has chosen  

for us 

http://blogwatig.com/2012/10/autumn-hues
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Conference Choices 

Offered at 9:45 am (30-minute sessions) 

Step by Step . . . Completing the Annual Church Profile (ACP) (Repeats) 

10 Common Financial Mistakes 

Modern-day Slavery (Repeats) 

Intentional Evangelism (Repeats) 

Social Media & Sweet Tea 

Offered at 10:25 am (1-hour sessions) 

Keeping the Main Thing the Main Thing (Repeats) 

Handling Money in the Church 

Advanced Excel 

Unconventional Grief 

This is my storyé this is my post?! 

Offered at 1:25 pm (30-minute sessions) 

Step by Step . . . Completing the Annual Church Profile (ACP) (Repeated) 

Introduction to the Church Retirement Plan 

Modern-day Slavery (Repeated) 

Encouragement for the All-Day Worker  

Managing your Time: Tools & Strategies that WORK! (Repeats) 

Offered at 2:05 pm (1-hour sessions) 

Keeping the Main Thing the Main Thing (Repeated) 

Charitable Contribution Issues 

Apps that Actually Help 

Appreciating our Differences (90 minutes) 

Organize your Worké and Workspace! 

Offered at 3:15 pm (30-minute sessions) 

Church Software Forum 

Decorating for Church Events - It's a Piece of Cake! 

Everyday Evangelism (Repeated) 

Appreciating our Differences (Continued) 

Friday, September 14, 2018 

9:30 am ï 4:00 pm EST 

Buck Run Baptist Church 

1950 Leestown Road, Frankfort, KY 

$35 for BMAK members 

($45 for non-members) 

For course descriptions, to register & pay online 

. Go to www.kybaptist.org/maworkshop 

Register now! 

For more information please email 

ccr@kybaptist.org or call 866-489-3571 

http://www.kybaptist.org/stories/ministry-assistants-workshop,2645?
http://www.kybaptist.org/maworkshop
mailto:ccr@kybaptist.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018 EBO STATE MISSIONS EMPHASIS - 

TESTIFY!  

September 9-16 
The annual state missions emphasis is an opportunity for your church 

family to learn about ministries in Kentucky that are sharing Christ. 

Our focus this year is on lostness in our state and the need for sharing Christ. Each year different areas are 

highlighted in print and video materials, and over time allow you and your church to learn about the many 

ministries of Kentucky Baptists. Please note that the videos and teaching materials for the emphasis are available 

for download from kywmu.org/ebo 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GVBA Christian Writers Group 
Monday, September 24  

11:30 am 
GVBA building 

Bring your lunch, your stories, poems & articles 

WMU ASSOCIATIONAL 

MEETING  

Tuesday, September 18  

6:30 p.m. 

Lawndale Baptist Church 
 

The offices of GVBA & TAC will be closed on 

Monday, September 3 in honor of Labor Day! 

Have a safe & enjoyable holiday. 

 

 

 

September 14-15 
Immanuel Baptist Church 

720 Browning Acres Road 
Corbin, KY 

http://www.kybaptist.org/stories/kentucky-baptist-disaster-relief-training-2018,3039?


 

 

 

 

The Kathy J Strange ANSWER Center 
510 Second Street, Henderson, KY 

 

  Since September of the year 2000, The Kathy J. Strange Answer Center has existed to give the 

answer of Jesus Christ while meeting needs in the Henderson area. 

 

 Even after 18 years of ministering to the needy, God continues to grow this ministry.  Averaging 111 

people helped each Saturday we are open, we are on pace to help over 4,000 people at The Answer Center this 

year.  Perhaps the most amazing number to consider is that in 2018 we have had 179 new families come to us for 

help. 

 

 So far in 2018 there have been eight people pray to receive Christ.  They are all from the new families 

God has brought to us.  In October we intend to do some evangelism training for our volunteers at The Answer 

Center.  Pray for us as we attempt to improve our efforts at evangelism. 

 

 Kids Korner Back to School exceeded all of our expectations.  Last year we handed out 215 backpacks.  

So this year we planned on handing out 250.  We actually gave out a total of 281 backpacks this year.  Thank 

you, Green Valley, for the monetary donations as well as the school supplies you gave us for this Back to School 

Ministry.  We especially want to thank Robin Rideout, Connie Crenshaw and the rest of Robinôs team who worked 

so hard in buying, stuffing, organizing and then giving out the backpacks. 

 

 September is the month for the Eliza Broadus Offering for State Missions.  Each year ministries across 

Kentucky receive grant money from this offering to help supply their need.  The Kathy J. Strange Answer Center 

received a grant of $3,000 from the Eliza Broadus Offering.  That grant money has helped support the clothing, 

household and life change ministries.  We also used $900 of the grant to buy backpacks for Kids Korner Back to 

School.  Giving faithfully to this offering supports the Answer Center and many other ministries across Kentucky.  

If you gave an offering last year, you have had a hand in seeing those eight people pray to receive Christ this year.  

Thank you. 

 

 Finally, I would like to encourage you to come volunteer at The Answer Center.  With the number of 

people helped increasing over previous years, we need more help.  We especially need more volunteers on the 

first and fourth Saturdays.  God has blessed us with many wonderful volunteers.  If you will come join us, I 

believe God will bless you too. 

 

In HIS service, 

Jeff Burke, GVBA Director of Community Ministries/The KJS ANSWER Center 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Airline: Secretary Position Available - competitive pay, 9-4 Monday-Friday with an hour lunch 12-1. Computer 

skills and quick books are an everyday use. Please apply by bringing a resume to the church or you may email it 

to airline.office@airlinebaptistchurch.net 

Calvary: Rev. Jeff Coursey has ended his interim pastorate with us as of August 5. We deeply appreciate the 

time that he gave us & wish him much success as he serves our school system as Athletic Director. We welcome 

Rev. Mike Nunnelly as our Interim Pastor. Bro. Mike started serving as our Interim on Aug. 19. Bro. Mike is a 

member of Spottsville Baptist Church where he serves as a Sunday school teacher & Deacon. He will fill the 

pulpit while we continue to search for a Bi-Vocational Pastor. We have a Bible study group that meets at the 

apartment complex across the street from CMBC on Tuesday nights at 6:30 p.m. We are now accepting resumes 

for a Bi-Vocational Pastor. Please submit your resume to: CMBC Pastor Search Committee, 2360 Green River 

Road, Henderson, KY 42420.  

Cash Creek: We are accepting resumes for a Full -time Pastor. Please submit to CCBC Pastor Search 

Committee, 19113 Hwy. 1078 S, Henderson, KY 42420 

Du Pey: We have a CD player & cassette player we would be willing to give to any church that needs one. Contact 

Bro. D.T. at (270)454-4158 if interested. 

FBC Morganfield: With heavy hearts, we say goodbye to Dr. Steve Custer. Bro. Steve has accepted a call to 

serve as an Associate Professor at Oakland City University. Our prayers go with him & his family as they follow 

Godôs call in this new adventure. 

Hyland: Searching for Part-time Administrative Assistant. You can receive a job description & application by 

contacting Rev. Kenny Kidd at pastorkennykidd@att.net or (270)724-6473. 

Lawndale: Annual Fall Shelter Revival (back lot of the church) Sept. 10-16, Sunday 11am & 7pm nightly. If you 

need transportation call Bro. Leon at (270)826-0355. Our Theme for the week is, ñJust Any Day Nowò. There 

will be a special speaker each night. Come join us in worship! 

 

Poole: Rev. Andy Devine resigned as pastor on Sunday, August 12. Our prayers go with him & his family as they 

continue to search Godôs will for ministry. 

 

Robards: We would like to extend a heartfelt welcome to Bro. Chuck & Carla Davis as he comes to serve as 

Music Leader. 

 

Spottsville: Revival services with Rev. Tim Cook, September 9-12. Everyone welcome!!  

 

Watson Lane: Our Gym Facility is available to rent for birthday parties, bridal & baby showers, etc. For more 

information or to rent the facility contact Everett Lewis at (270)860-2884 or Shawn Jewell at (270)724-2847. 
 

Zion:  We are excited to announce that with Godôs leading, we have called Rev. Mike Spivey as our new pastor. 

 

 

 

 

airline.office@airlinebaptistchurch.net
mailto:pastorkennykidd@att.net


 

 

Green Valley Baptist Associationôs 60h Annual Session 

Hyland Baptist Church 

August 23, 2018 

 

The Sixtieth Annual Session of the Green Valley Baptist Association was held Thursday, August 23, 2018 at the 

Hyland Baptist Church, Henderson, Kentucky. A total of fifty -nine (59) registered. This number includes thirty-

eight (38) messengers, representing eightteen (18) associational churches. 

 

Business Session 

Our business session began at 4:00 p.m. with a welcome from Dr. Bill Patterson, Associational Missionary 

 

Bro. Glenn Lancaster, Hyland, welcomed everyone & opened our meeting with prayer. He reported that Hyland 

just celebrated 67 years of ministry on Sunday, August 19. 

 

Rev. Gary Shockley, FBC Owensboro, gave a devotion from Exodus 14 & 1 Peter 5 

 

Chaplain Tim Shockley, Red Banks Nursing Home, led us in ñThe Bond of Loveò & ñThe Family of Godò.  

 

Dr. Steve Custer, moderator, called the meeting to order.  

 

Motion to adopt the program as written by Dr. Bill Patterson, FBC Henderson & second by Dr. Bob Hardison, 

FBC Sebree. The motion carried with no opposition. 

 

Rev. Orbley Ramsey, Lawndale, made the motion to accept the minutes from 59th Annual Session as written. 

Second made by Dr. Neal Tucker, FBC Morganfield. Motion carried with no opposition. 

 

Reports Presented 

¶ Rev. Eric Allen, KBC, shared about great things happening in the state of Kentucky through the 

partnership with the various associations & churches. Through this partnership, 4,000 in Africa have clean 

drinking water. There have been approximately 67 professions of faith through the work of the Disaster 

Relief. 8,000 back packs were given to children in 2017 through the Christmas Back Pack Ministry. 503 

received free dental & medical help through the Seed to Oaks ministry. Our own association will host this 

ministry at the ANSWER Center in May of 2019. Many are being reached for Christ through this valuable 

partnership. 

¶ Dr. Bill Patterson, Associational Missionary, announced that Dr. Steve Custer, FBC Morganfield, will be 

resigning all his responsibilities for GVBA & FBC Morganfield to accept a professorship at Oakland City 

University. He thanked Dr. Custer for outstanding service as moderator, on the finance team, on the On 

Mission team, and in several other capacities.  In giving his report he highlighted the Henderson Christian 

Writers. He called some members of this group; Mrs. Nancy Todd who has been published in the 

devotional book, Upper Room, & has written childrenôs books; Dr. Nathan Whisnant, who has just signed 

a contract with a publisher to publish his book, ñImagine Not As Much, A Spiritual Guide to Weight 

Lossò; Dr. Bob Hardison who is currently looking for a publisher to publish a book heôs written on ñHow 

to Live the Christian Lifeò. Dr. Patterson himself has had books published & writes many articles for the 

Biblical Illustrator & Mature Living magazines. 

¶ Mr. David Riley, Finance Team Coordinator, thanked the churches for their continued support of the 

GVBA. Through contributions from our associational churches we are able to do missions. We are 



 

 

showing $3,200 ahead of last year during the first 6 months of 2018. Weôve had some tight weeks but 

overall doing well. He thanks Dr. Patterson & Karen for their stewardship. 

¶ Rev. Jeff Burke, TKSAC Director, reported things have been very busy at TAC this past year. Last year 

at this time we were averaging 80-87 every Saturday & as of today we are averaging 100+ each Saturday. 

We gave out 263 back packs during our Back to School Saturdays. We have ordered 300 Christmas Back 

Packs for this December Kidôs Korner Christmas. $900 was used from the Eliza Broadus Offering for 

back to school supplies. Last year we had 31 profession of faith; weôve had 14 so far this year. We continue 

to faithfully share the gospel with the community. We are planning a training event for this fall to help 

people share the gospel. The date is forthcoming. We currently have 110 volunteers but there is always 

room for more. We have partnered with Habitat for Humanity. Theyôve given us over $2,000 in vouchers 

for furniture at the Home Re-Store to help people get furniture. May 10-11, 2019 TAC will host a free 

medical/dental clinic with KBC, Seeds to Oak Ministry. On June 8, 2019, the State GAôs will be serving 

at TAC. This year, Nancy Brown, Household Coordinator & member of FBC Henderson, was 

commissioned as a State Missionary. 

¶ Rev. Larry Butler, On Mission Team coordinator, reported that this team is active in planning associational 

events for the year. He encouraged the churches & pastors to be involved in our association. 

¶ Dr. Phillip Basinger, Missions & Ministry Team Coordinator, reported that we helped many participate in 

various mission work throughout the state, country & world. We had $3,000 & received from the 

Foundation an additional $2,400. Along with TAC, Disaster Relief, & C.R.O.S.S. we were able to help 

each one financially. As our Foundation account grows we can help even more to do mission work. 

¶ Mrs. Dolores Gilmore, WMU Coordinator, thanked all the WMU leaders/directors. Weôve had many 

mission projects. She referred to the display in the foyer. She emphasized the Christmas Back Packs for 

children throughout Kentucky. These packs will be filled with clothes, food, toys, & much more. October 

4 is the deadline to get your filled back packs to GVBA. This year, our back packs will go to The 

ANSWER Center to give out to needy children in our community. She spoke on the Jail Ministry Gift 

Bags & referred, again, to the display in the foyer. The deadline for donations is November 1. The WMU 

Associational Meeting will be held at Lawndale on September 18. We are needing churches to volunteer 

to provide lunch for the C.R.O.S.S. ministry at HCC. 

¶ Dr. Bob Hardison, Foundation Team coordinator, reported on how the Foundation Team is growing. We 

have been greatly blessed. We currently have $155,000 in our account. Many are now remembering the 

GVBA Foundation in their Estate Planning. We have also received many contributions in memory of Mrs. 

Debbie Patterson, wife of Dr. Bill Patterson, associational missionary. Over $4,000 has been given so far.  

¶ Rev. Jeff Burke, Associational Mission Team, reported on the mission trip to Blackey, KY, Calvary 

Campus. There were 16 participants, 9 teens were in that number. We did food giveaways, cleaning of the 

camp, built a roof deck, & helped with their Back to School Festival. We shared the gospel & sewed many 

seeds. 

Motion to accept reports as presented by Dr. Nathan Whisnant, Airline, seconded by Mrs. Dolores Gilmore, FBC 

Henderson. Motion carried with no opposition. 

 

New Business 

¶ Bro. Larry Rone, Nominating Team Coordinator, made the motion to accept the candidates willing to 

serve on the various entities Motion carried. 



 

 

¶ Dr. Bill Patterson made a motion to approve spending up to $5,000 from the New Building Fund on such 

things as permits, architectural sketches, inspections, etc. The motion was seconded by Bro. Bill Kramer, 

FBC Henderson. Motion carried. 

Chaplain Tim Shockley led the congregation in singing ñThe Servant Songò 

 

Rev. Tony Appuglies, FBC Sebree, led in the benediction & the blessing of the fellowship meal. 

 

Worship Session 

After a delicious meal provided by the ladies of Hyland Baptist Church, we were treated to an inspirational piano 

concert by Chaplain Tim Shockley, Red Banks. 

 

Our worship session began at 6:30 p.m. with a welcome from Bro. Glenn Lancaster, Hyland. He opened our 

meeting with prayer. Bro. Glenn told the congregation that Rev. Kenny Kidd, pastor of Hyland, was out of town 

serving at a funeral of a family in Ohio that heôs been witnessing to & asked for prayer that this family be reached 

for Christ. 

 

Dr. Steve Custer, FBC Morganfield, led in a devotional from Ecclesiastes 3, Everything In Itôs Time. 

 

Rev. Eric Allen, KBC, brought a report concerning the Cooperative Program & the great work being 

accomplished through these monies.  

 

Chaplain Tim Shockley, Red Banks, led us in singing, ñMajestyò & ñVictory in Jesusò. 

 

We took an offering for the New Building Fund. 

 

We were blessed with a beautiful solo from Miss Claire Patterson, granddaughter of Dr. Bill Patterson. 

 

Dr. Donnie Fox, President of Clear Creek Baptist Bible College, brought a message, ñWhen is the Church at Its 

Best?ò Acts 20, Galatians 2, & Romans 9.  How do we approach doing ministry? What is our attitude? This was 

Paulôs message to the church of Ephesus. We are to serve with all humility, be willing to endure hardship, be 

focused on teaching the truths of Godôs word, be focused on evangelism, work sacrificially.  

 

We were dismissed in prayer by Rev. David Simpson, New Hope. 

 

 

  
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHRISTMAS JAIL MINISTRY  
 

  Each year the Green Valley Baptist Association collects small gift 

items for the inmates at the Henderson County Detention Center. Each 

gift bag is filled with love and prayed over before being delivered to 

the inmates. Our goal is to have enough donated items & money to fill  

1,000 bags. Will you assist us in reaching this goal? With all our 

churches taking part, the goal can be achieved. 

 

The following items are needed: 

Soap �± regular size   Granola bars 

Toothbrushes    Zip Lock Quart Size Bags 

Toothpaste �± 2.5/5.0 oz.  Sugar Free candies 

Erasers      Candy bars �± fun size 

Hard candy    Packaged crackers & cookies 

 

Deadline Date for Collected items to GVBA  

9 a.m. �± 4 p.m. 

November 1, 2018 
We will assemble the bags on Tuesday, December 11 at 10 a.m. 

Lunch will be provided by the GVBA WMU Leadership Team 


